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INDUSTRIAL LIQUID MICROBICIDE NON FORMING 

INDUSTRIEL LIQUIDE MICROBICIDE NON MOUSSEUX

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING 

LIRE L'ETIQUETTE AVANT L'EMPLOI

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN 
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TO PREVENT ALGAE, SLIME AND FUNGI IN RECIRCULATING COOLING WATER,
AIR WASHERS AND EVAPORATIVE CONDENSERS.

Formula 3445 is effective at all pH values and will not cause
foam.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: COOLING TOWERS:  Prior to the use of Formula
3445 in water cooling towers, systems should be cleaned to remove
algae growth, microbiological slime, and other deposits.  Then
make an initial slug addition of 235 to 585 mL of Formula 3445
per 10,000 litres of water in the system.  Repeat initial dosage
until control is evident.  Make subsequent slug additions of 65
to 585 mL of Formula 3445 per 10,000 litres of water every 2 to 5
days or as needed.  The frequency of addition depends upon the
relative amount of bleedoff and the severity of the
microbiological problem.  Slug additions should be made in the
sump of water cooling towers.

INDUSTRIAL AIR-WASH SYSTEMS:  Formula 3445 is employed for the
control of bacteria in industrial air-wash systems that are
equipped with effective mist-eliminating components.  Before
treatment with the microbicide is started, the air-wash system
should be cleaned to remove bacterial slime and other deposits. 
Then it should be refilled with fresh water and treated regularly
with Formula 3445 which should be added to the sump or to the
water collection trays.  It is recommended that a clean air-wash
system be treated initially with a slug dose of 85 - 145 mL of
Formula 3445 per cubic metre of water which is equivalent to 30
to 50 ppm Formula 3445.  Repeat initial dosage until control is
evident.  Subsequent slug additions of 55 - 145 mL of Formula
3445 per cubic metre of water to provide 20 to 50 ppm Formula
3445 should be made every 1 to 5 days, or as needed.  The
required frequency of addition will depend upon the relative
amount of bleedoff and the severity of the bacterial problem.

PRECAUTIONS:  Harmful if swallowed.  Avoid breathing vapors. 
Avoid contact with skin, eyes or clothing.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS:  This product is toxic to fish.  Keep out
of lakes, streams, or ponds.  Do not contaminate water, food or
feed by storage or disposal.  Do NOT reuse empty container.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to the treatment site.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional 
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal or 
reconditioning.



3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial 
requirements.

4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product 
and the cleanup of spills contact the regional office of 
Environment Canada.

5. For small spills, recover free liquid.  Soak up residue with 
solids absorbent.  DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS. 
INFORM ENVIRONMENT CANADA AS IN #4.

FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS - IF IN EYES:  Immediately flush with
plenty of water for at least 15 minutes.  If eye irritation
persists, seek medical attention.  IF ON SKIN:  Wash with plenty
of water. IF SWALLOWED:  Drink promptly a large quantity of milk,
egg whites, gelatin solution or if these are not available, drink
large quantities of water.  Call a physician immediately.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.
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